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   The Most Holy Trinity           June 12, 2022

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church 

999 Reading Avenue Yardley, PA    215-493-3377              
contact@stignatius.church                 www.stignatius.church                                                                      

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Saturday: 5:15PM Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:30AM (Children’s Liturgy), 
11:30AM 
Daily, Monday to Friday: 9:00AM 
 *Special Schedule for Holy Days 
 
RECTORY OFFICE HOURS 
Sunday - CLOSED 
Monday- Thursday  9:00AM—5:00PM 
Friday - 9:00AM - 4:00PM 
Saturday—CLOSED 
 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00PM 
Confessions will also be heard upon request.   
Please call the rectory to make an appointment. 
  
ADORATION CHAPEL 
Exposition is held in the chapel Monday - Friday 
from 10AM to 8PM.  For information on chapel 
closings/openings, please call 215-550-5638 and 
listen to the message.    
 
CARE OF THE SICK 
If you or someone you know is homebound and 
would like to receive the Sacraments, please  
contact the rectory to arrange for a visit. 

 
Reading I:  Proverbs 8: 22-31 
Personified Wisdom claims a certain superiority over 
the rest of creation because he (she) pre-existed them.  
The Holy Spirit is Wisdom in all its glory. 
 
Reading II:  Romans 5: 1-5 
Paul puts God as the source of our peace through our 
faith in Him and through Jesus Christ who gives us 
access to His grace.  This allows us to boast even of 
our afflictions because they are gifts. 
 
The Gospel:  John 16: 12-15 
There is real consolation for the disciples in that they 
will soon have the Holy Spirit as their guide into all 
the truths Jesus taught, which in turn will comprise 
the essence of their message to the world.



 
  
Sunday     June 12, 2022 
Prv 8:22-31; Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9; Rom 5:1-5; Jn 16:12-15 
7:30AM    Roger Rossi (LaNora Rossi)  
9:30AM    Albert Reed (Lois and Tim Collins) 
11:30AM  Harry and Jenny Bowman (Mary and Tim)       
 
Monday      June 13, 2022 
1 Kgs 21:1-16; Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7; Mt 5:38-42 
9:00AM   Anthony Panero (The Rodgers Family) 
 
Tuesday      June 14, 2022  
1 Kgs 21:17-29; Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 11 and 16; Mt 5:43-48 
9:00AM   Patricia Ann Trigg (Robert H. Trigg) 
 
Wednesday  June 15, 2022  
2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14; Ps 31:20, 21, 24; Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
9:00AM   Laura and Bernard Matulis  
                (Dan and Carolyn McGovern) 
 
Thursday    June 16, 2022  
Sir 48:1-14; Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7; Mt 6:7-15 
9:00AM  Patricia Kramer (Matthew and Susan Connor) 
 
Friday        June 17, 2022  
2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20; Ps 132:11, 12, 13-14, 17-18; Mt 
6:19-23 
9:00AM  Kathryn Brooks (Sheila and Helene) 
 
Saturday    June 18, 2022  
2 Chr 24:17-25; Ps 89:4-5, 29-30, 31-32, 33-34; Mt 6:24-34 
5:15PM    Anne - Dillon Dalton (Jane Ehret) 
 
Sunday     June 19, 2022 
Gn 14:18-20; Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Lk 9:11b-17 
7:30AM    The Tonelli Family / living  
                  (Matt and Alaina Tonelli) 
9:30AM    Daniel Collins Sr. (Lois and Tim Collins)  
11:30AM  John - Warrio Jimenez (The Young Family )      
                 
 

  SANCTUARY CANDLE 

The church sanctuary candle burns  
for Louis and Teresa DeLuca requested  
by Lorraine Downs.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Venerable Matt Talbot      
Feast Day: June 18th  

 
Matt can be considered the patron of men and 
women struggling with alcoholism. He was born in 
Dublin, where his father worked on the docks and 
had a difficult time supporting his family. After a 
few years of schooling, Matt obtained work as a 
messenger for some liquor merchants; there he 
began to drink excessively. For 15 years—until he 
was almost 30—Matt was an active alcoholic. 
One day he decided to take “the pledge” for three 
months, make a general confession and begin to at-
tend daily Mass. There is evidence that Matt’s first 
seven years after taking the pledge were especially 
difficult. Avoiding his former drinking places was 
hard. He began to pray as intensely as he used to 
drink. He also tried to pay back people from whom 
he had borrowed or stolen money while he was 
drinking. 
Most of his life Matt worked as a builder’s laborer. 
He joined the Secular Franciscan Order and began 
a life of strict penance; he abstained from meat nine 
months a year. Matt spent hours every night avidly 
reading Scripture and the lives of the saints. He 
prayed the rosary conscientiously. Though his job 
did not make him rich, Matt contributed generously 
to the missions. 
After 1923, Matt's health failed, and he was forced 
to quit work. He died on his way to church on 
Trinity Sunday. Fifty years later, Pope Paul VI gave 
Matt Talbot the title venerable. His liturgical feast 
is celebrated on June 19. 

 



 
Whether it’s your first time here or you have been coming to Mass 
here for years, we welcome you to join our parish.  Please contact the 
rectory to register in person or visit:  
http://www.siforms.org/npregister.html to register online.  
 
We welcome the following families who have recently registered in 
our faith community:   
Allen, Bruschini, Chapman, Clarke, Dougherty, Figlia, Geracioti, 

McKenna, O’Reilly, Palecek, Rigby 

 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on Sundays at 
12:45PM. Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for par-
ents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 7:00PM in room 
2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting Center. Parents, please call the rec-
tory to register for the class or for a Baptism. 
 
We welcome the following children who have recently been baptized 
into our Roman Catholic Faith: 
 

Bennett Alexander Crea, Khloe Kathleen Bateman, Noelle Riley 
Panco, Colette Rosemary Conn, Amelia Iris Conn, Chase James 

Nielsen, Andrew Alfaro, Penelope June Valentine 
 

  
 

 
Arrangements should be made at 
least six months in advance. Please 
call the rectory to make an appoint-
ment with one of the priests. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We pray for our beloved deceased 
especially Sonya Villari, those 
who have no one to pray for them, 
and the Holy Souls in purgatory. 
 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O 
Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them. 
 
May they rest in peace. Amen.

Ministerial Staff  
  
Rev. Andrew C. Brownholtz, Pastor 215-493-3377             fracb@stignatius.church 
Rev. Charles J. Kennedy, In Residence 215-493-3377 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
Deacon Michael Cibenko 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
John Schrenk, School Principal          215-493-3867             mrschrenk@sischool.org 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, Dir. of Religious Ed.   215-493-5204 aflanagan@stignatius.church 
Gregory Lucidi, Business Manager                   215-493-3377            glucidi@stignatius.church 
Maria L. LaMantia, Parish Secretary               215-493-3377           mlamantia@stignatius.church 
Lee F. Milhous, Music Director                          267-393-0843           music@stignatius.church 
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Counting our Blessings 6/6/21 Env 6/5/22 Env

Sunday Offering $11,068.00 197 $12,607.00 176

Online Parish Giving $10,659.23 $9,501.49

Total Weekly Contribution $21,727.23  $22,108.49  
,
,

  
   
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
    

 
 
 

 
 
Parish Giving is the leading provider of secure, user-friendly online giving systems specializing in reli-
gious and charitable organizations.  St. Ignatius has been very fortunate to have so many parishioners 
participating in the program.  
Those participating in online giving have found the program to be more convenient and allows them to 
maintain full control over their account.  
As a reminder, you can generate a giving report from the Parish Giving website to view all of your 
online contributions. 
Our online giving program is a great success and our hope is that more parishioners will enroll.  You 
may do so by going to the St. Ignatius of Antioch website at http://www.stignatius.church  and clicking 
on the Parish Giving logo.  For those participating in our Parish Giving program, you may print a par-
ticipation receipt from the parish giving website to place in the weekly collection basket.  Thank you 
all for your generosity towards our parish with your Sunday Gifts. 

FISCAL CORNER

Simply Visit: 
https://formed.org/signup 

Register yourself and enjoy the content available 
to you and your family!



 
 
 
 
All are invited - as we sing God’s 
praises and share in His Word 
and His Love in an intimate com-
munity of faith. We meet every 
Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in 
Room 2F in the Meeting Center. 
For more information, please 
contact our spiritual prayer group 
director, Deacon Bob Skawinski, 
at rjcs1219@verizon.net.

Lord hear our prayer for the 
sick in our community that they 
return to the comfort of good 
health:  Loretta Amerine, Sabrina 

Amerine, Carmelinda Belliza, Patricia Broderick, Alan Brutus, Lorraine C., 
William Cain, Joan Canuso, Ruthann Carroll, Brynn Clare Connor, Ebby 
Conway, Mary C. Crawford, Shellie D., Jerry Dennell, John Flahive, Tommy 
Golden Jr., Rose Ann Grall, Jonathan Grubb, Lou Gunkel, Ruth Gunkel, 
Joanne Hutchins, Charles Jacobson, Mary Kelly, Christy Kelly, Nathan Kil-
gore, Charlie Koerner, Michael Kotwicki, James Malley, Isabella Mannino, 
Sean Marriott, Kevin McBeth, Toni McConnell, Dorothy McMullen, Kath-
erine McSorley, Kathy Merlo, Connie Moredich, Dolores Moruzzi, Christine 
Nassar, Nabil Nassar,   Rita Off, Nancy Parravecchia, Joseph Pittore, James 
Perry, Anne Proctor, Gregory Rossi, Mary Claire Rossi, Maria Scotti, Barbara 
Stettner, Darwin Stout, Kyle Stout,  Frances Tarallo, Catherine Torres, and 
Edward Torres. 

Brian Basheda, Daniel Basheda, Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara Brill, 
Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin 
O’Brien Darby, Staten DeTample, Andrew Dill, Ronald Ernst, Anthony Fuscarello, Rick Fuschetti, 
Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Edward Hill, David & Christine (Kawoczka) 

Krueger, Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Thomas LaMorte, Marty Alexie Leonard, Nels Alexie Leonard, 
James Limer, Matthew Listner, John Loveman, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Aidan 
Maxwell, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Morgan, David James Moruzzi II, Kevin Nash, 
Stephen Neder, Fred Olivari, John O’Rourke, John Parente, J.C. Peabody, Laura Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, 
Jason Propst, Matthew Rieser, Brett Ryan, Luke Stapleton, James Tams, Scott Toro, John Worman.

PRAY FOR OUR  
SEMINARIANS 

 
God our Father,  Thank you for  
calling Griffen Schlaepfer, Erik 
Reyes, Anthony Albanese, Juan 
Builes, Jacob Sanz, and Luke Trom-
betta, to prepare for the priesthood. 
Grant them the grace to grow closer 
to You through daily prayer.  Help 
them form their personalities as cred-
ible witnesses to others. Bless them 
while they study Your word and the 
teachings of the Church, and give 
them generous hearts to serve Your 
people.  We ask this through Your 
Son, Jesus Christ, our great High Pri-
est.     Amen 
To learn more about our seminar-
ians visit  
http://heedthecall.org/poster/

 
 
 
If you might be interested, come in and talk with Annmarie.  
Anytime is a great time for a new beginning! 
  
This is a program for those who ----------  
are considering becoming a Catholic   OR  
are not sure if they want to be a Catholic but have questions   OR  
feel as if something is missing in their life   OR  
are not sure if they want to be a Catholic but don’t know what 
questions to ask   OR  
just want to know what Catholicism is all about   OR  
have questions but don’t want to feel stupid  OR  
have no idea why anyone would want “religion” at all.  
 
Want to take the plunge?  Call Annmarie at 215-493-5204 or 215-
370-5701. 
 
 
 

RCIA - RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS

CHARISMATIC  
PRAYER GROUP



St. Ignatius of Antioch Catholic School  
995 Reading Avenue   Yardley, PA 19067 

215-493-3867 
Mr. John Schrenk, Principal - mrschrenk@sischool.org 

Mr. Jake Wild, Assistant Principal - mrwild@sischool.org  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Legacy of Life Foundation is having a Vol-
unteer Recruitment Day.  There will be two infor-
mation sessions -  Thursday, June 16 -12 pm & 
5:30 pm.  The Legacy of Life Foundation funds 
the operations of two women’s centers.   About 
1000 women walk through our doors every year 
seeking an abortion because they feel abandoned 
and hopeless.  Please join us to learn how you can 
help women facing a crisis pregnancy.  Please 
RSVP by calling or emailing Judy at judy@leg-
acyoflifefoundation.org. 215-788-4051.  The event 
location will be provided upon registration.  Some 
volunteer needs are Hotline help, parenting pro-
gram events, administrative duties, baby bottle 
drives and more!   
 
 Volunteers do not necessarily have the time;  they 
just have the heart.  

 - Elizabeth Andrew. 
 
 

St. Ignatius of Antioch School, a National Blue Ribbon School Awardee in 2021, is a small private 
Catholic school founded by the Sisters of St. Francis in 1958. As part of the Archdiocese of Philadel-
phia, we provide an academically rigorous, core curriculum, faith-based education to the families of 
St. Ignatius of Antioch parish and the surrounding area. We emphasize academics,, and the latest in 
classroom technology including SMART boards in all the classrooms.  We achieve a close family envi-
ronment where students are committed to Christian values, high academic skills and a desire to serve 
others. 
 
At this time we have limited availability in our National Blue Ribbon School. Tours are being given by 
appointment only. Please call the school at 215-493-3867 or email Mrs. Helene Crozier at 
hcrozier@sischool.org for more information. 

 
 

GROTTO BRICK 
 

A way to remember our departed friends and relatives 
is often to dedicate a visible monument in their mem-
ory. We are currently taking orders for personally in-
scribed bricks that will be permanently 
installed on the walkway to the parish grotto. The do-
nation is $100.00 per brick with personal messages 
allowed up to 15 letters on each of three lines. Orders 
will be taken until June 7th for late summer installa-
tion. 
 
Order forms are available at the rectory and on our 
website and can be returned directly to the rectory. 
Please include your $100.00 donation with your order 
form. If you need further assistance, call Jackie Mad-
den at 215-493-3377 



From the Religious Education Office …   The PREP office is open from Sundays 
through Thursdays. The office number is 215-493-5204 or you can call my cell at 
215-370-5701. My email address is aflanagan@stignatius.church.  
 

 
PREP CLASSES for the 2022 – 2023 school year:  Registration Forms have been emailed to our present PREP 
families.  Class size will be limited, especially in the Summer Week.  There will be 3 sessions:                                      
COMING SOON --- Weeklong Summer PREP from July 11 – 15 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon, followed by 
one Sunday a month (10:35 a.m. – 12:25 p.m.) beginning September 11 to first week in May.                                        
Sunday weekly from September 11 to first week in May (10:35 a.m. – 11:50 a.m.)  
Monday weekly from September 12 to first week in May (6:30 p.m.  – 7:45 p.m.)     
PREP Tuition is discounted until June 30.     
 
If you are not presently on our PREP email list and you need registration materials, please stop in my office 
by the blue doors of the school building, or call me at 215-493-5204, or email me at the address listed above.                 
VACATION BIBLE CAMP – We will have Vacation Bible Camp this summer from June 27 to July 1, from 
9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.  This is a fun experience for our children who will be entering Kindergarten to grade 
5 in September.  We have a few very generous people who have volunteered to help us with the camp.    

 GROTTO NEWS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Visit our outdoor grotto! 
 

Have a seat, say a prayer, 
and relax.   

 
We happily accept donations of  
plants/flowers for our grotto!   

Roses and annuals would be most helpful.  
Please contact the rectory to  

arrange for them to be planted.   

 
 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE THE DATE!! 

 
Caring for Friends provides free meals for the eld-
erly, ill, poor and/or homebound in the greater Phil-
adelphia area.  Only one day per month of your time 
is required and you will be helping so many needy 
people!  Our next meeting to assemble meals will 
be held on Thursday, June 16th from 9 am – noon 
in the church auditorium kitchen.   
 
We are truly blessed, but more helping hands are al-
ways needed and welcome.  If you can’t stay to help 
assemble the meals, a main dish or starch can be de-
livered on the morning of the meeting or a donation 
can be given to help us buy supplies.  Your gifts and 
talents are always appreciated.  If you would like 
additional information on how you can help, please 
call Kathy, 215-321-0116 or Jayne, 215-321-5739.  
Hope to see you on June 16th! 
 
“For it is in giving that we receive.” –St. Francis of 
Assisi 
 



Next Sunday, June 19, we celebrate the solemnity of Corpus Christi, the 
Most Sacred Body of Christ.  Traditionally celebrated on the second Thursday 
after Whit Sunday (actually Pentecost Sunday, but Whit in Britain and Ire-
land), Corpus Christi is a Catholic holiday that celebrates the presence of the 

Body and Blood of Jesus Christ through the Eucharist.  Recent polls state that up to 70% of ‘proclaimed Catholics’ do 
not believe in the true presence in the Eucharist!  This holy day has been celebrated since 1246 when Bishop of Liege, 
Bishop Robert de Torote was persuaded by St. Juliana to initiate a feast because of a vision she had received.  Pope 
Urban VI ordered the whole Church to celebrate the feast in 1261.  There is usually a procession led by carrying of the 
Monstrance containing the Eucharist through towns and neighborhoods.  The Pew Research center estimates that just 
31% of ‘proclaimed’ Catholics believe in transubstantiation where the substances of bread and wine are ‘transubstan-
tiated’ into the Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity of Jesus Christ.  Most believe that they are just ‘symbols’ of Christ and 
many don’t know what the Church teaches.  Think about one item for a moment… if one TRULY believed that the 
bread and wine became the Body/Blood/Soul/Divinity of Christ – would you ‘show up’? how would you dress?  How 
would you act?  How would you speak?  What would be different?  Would you receive the Eucharist if you were not 
‘worthy’ (i.e. in a state of mortal sin)?  Confessions at St. Ignatius are every Saturday afternoon at 4 PM; lines are usually 
VERY short! Come visit Jesus.   Join our procession on Father’s day, next Sunday and let us show the world how we 
feel about our Heavenly Father. 
St. Thomas Aquinas, pray for us.   

 
 
 
 
Our relationship with Christ—strengthened by receiving Him worthily in Holy Communion—helps us understand our 
relationships with one another and with creation.  Perhaps now we understand why many of us were so upset over not 
being able to receive Jesus in the Eucharist during the Pandemic closures.  If we had a strong relationship with Jesus, 
we understand why we were ‘pining’ for His communion in our lives; for those not, perhaps now a stronger relationship.  
Perhaps, absence DOES make the ‘heart grow fonder’.  Perhaps, we took ‘for granted’ that gift and in its absence real-
ized what we were missing.  Perhaps the pandemic, all politics aside, had a much deeper meaning that is a little different 
for each of us as our ‘sufferings’ were all different whether they were spiritual, physical, economic or relational (family 
deprivation).  Let us ponder on the meaning of life; the gifts of life; the gifts of ‘inalienable rights’ within our Consti-
tution, i.e. life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness; freedom of religion!  Gifts given by God bestowed on His children 
all because we are all created in His image and likeness.  Quite often we don’t realize what we have until we lose it. 
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us.   
Intercessory Prayer:  May increased devotion to Jesus, hidden, yet physically present in the Eucharist,  
deepen our care for unborn children, hidden beneath the hearts of their mothers; we pray to the Lord. 
 
Rose of Life Intention:  For the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
 
 

  RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY



 

Corpus Christi Procession 
Sunday, June 19, 2022 at 2PM 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

 
 

~1:45PM~ 
Participants gather in  

St. Ignatius church parking lot. 
 

 ~2PM~  
Participants will process down Reading Ave. 

to Main St., South on Main St. to  
Yardley Station Commons and on to Oxford 

Valley Rd, back on to Reading Ave. and  
returning to St. Ignatius church parking lot.   

 
~3PM~ 

Procession will conclude with  
Benediction in the church. 

Bring your rosary  •
Wear comfortable shoes and      •

dress according to the weather 
Participate in any or all portions •

of the celebration



 
 

 
 
Do you have students attending St. Ignatius School, 
our PREP program, or another private school?   If 
you are paying tuition, we have a great way to save 
you money towards your tuition or PREP!  SCRIP 
is a gift card fundraising program that allows you to 
buy gift cards for the places you already shop, all 
while earning money back towards your tuition or 
PREP costs.  In addition to over 750+ retailers, we 
also offer some local grocery stores such as Shop-
Rite, McCaffrey's, Giant, and some local restaurants 
as well.   
 
Start saving today at shopwithscrip.com or down-
load the RaiseRight App and use our enrollment 
code: C26FCDC63135 when registering.  Many 
stores offer e-gift cards while others use physical gift 
cards that can be sent home through school or you 
can arrange pick up with our coordinator.  Please 
contact Nicole Kloc at 609-954-2248 or nicolek-
loc@gmail.com with any questions.  

Knights of Columbus 2022 Richard Green 
Memorial Scholarship 

 
The Fr. James J. McCafferty Council No. 11013 of 
St. Ignatius Parish is pleased to offer the Richard 
Green Memorial Scholarship for students accepted 
to a college, university, or vocational school. As a 
Korean War Veteran, retired NYPD Detective, 4th 
degree Knight, and devout Catholic husband and 
father of three daughters, Richard Green was man 
of service to his country, community, family, and 
faith.  This Scholarship has been set up to continue 
his legacy.  To qualify for the Scholarship, appli-
cants must have already received and/or be on 
schedule to receive a High School Diploma or com-
pleting a GED by 12/31/2022 or a registered full-
time student at an accredited college, university 
and/or vocational school in the fall of 2022 or winter 
2023.  For Scholarship Application and additional 
information, please go to www.yardleyknights.com   
 
 

SAC FOOD COLLECTION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
With your help, the Social Action Committee con-
tinues to support Mary's Food Cupboard at Catholic 
Social Services.  Please consider donating to our food 
collection.  There are burlap bins at each church en-
trance labeled "Food Collection" to accept your do-
nation of personal care items, cleaning supplies, 
non-perishable food items, paper goods and baby 
needs.  Thank you! 
 

 
 

 
 

 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Children’s Liturgy of the Word will pause for 
summer after Father’s Day weekend and will re-
sume on Labor Day weekend. Therefore, there will 
be no Children’s Liturgy from June 26 through Au-
gust 28. The publisher has provided a pdf of 
summer materials for families to use during the 
pause. The pdf is available on the parish website at:  
 
 
http://www.stignatius.church/ministries.html#m9 .  
 
 
Have a happy and blessed summer.  
 
 
 


